
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

November 27, 2013 
 
Ruth Rendon, MES, MCIP, RPP 
Senior Planner, Natural Heritage 
Planning and Urban Design Department 
City of Markham, Anthony Roman Centre 
101 Town Centre Boulevard 
Markham, ON L3R 9W3 
 
Dear Ms. Rendon,  
 
RE:    City of Markham – Bird Friendly Guidelines (October 2013 Draft) 
 
On behalf of the members of the BILD York Chapter, thank you for hosting a consultation workshop 
on November 6th for the City of Markham’s Bird Friendly Guidelines, dated October 2013 Draft. As 
interested and affected stakeholders, we are pleased to have the opportunity to respond to this draft 
with any pertinent feedback. As such, in advance of the December 6th deadline for comment, we have 
had the opportunity to review the document, and would like to put forward our comments for your 
consideration. 
 
We acknowledge that the intent of this document is to reduce the number of bird fatalities caused by 
bird strikes on buildings through the implementation of a set of guidelines. In principle, BILD supports 
the protection of migratory birds against unnecessary collisions with buildings. 
 
We understand that the City of Markham is proposing a 16 metre requirement to provide primary 
treatments to the glass on building facades and that this direction is to protect the flight path of the 
birds within the limits of the tree canopy. We seek further clarification for the rationale of this 
direction, as in our consultation workshop, the City of Markham referenced reliance on the studies 
produced by the City of Toronto and Toronto’s Bird-Friendly Development Guidelines indicates (on page 9) 
that the typical city tree heights do not exceed 12 metres. This information is supported by the 2010 
Toronto Study entitled Every Tree Counts; whereby, Toronto is noted as having a mature tree canopy 
due to the multitude of trees planted in the early 1900s now nearing the end of their life cycle.  
 
BILD believes that the City of Markham’s current recommendation to provide treatment to glass 
facades up to 16 metres is unnecessarily onerous for the applicant and a rationale has not been given to 
apply these recommendations beyond 12 metres. As a result, we feel that the City of Markham should 
provide additional background information to verify that its tree canopy is greater than 12 metres, if “16 
metres” is used in the final recommendations of City of Markham Staff.  
 
In addition, we understand that currently applicants are being asked to include the recommendations 
set out in this draft as part of their application, despite the fact that this document has not yet been 
endorsed or adopted by Markham City Council. As a matter of protocol, staff should not be applying 
draft guidelines towards current applications until they have received the endorsement of City Council. 
 



Again, we thank you for the opportunity to submit comments. We trust that you will take these 
comments into consideration and as partners in building complete communities; we look forward to 
our continued consultation. If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact the 
undersigned.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Danielle Chin, MCIP RPP 
Senior Planner, Policy & Government Relations 
 
 CC: Michael Pozzebon, BILD York Chapter Chair 
  Paula Tenuta, Vice President, Policy & Government Relations, BILD 
  BILD Chapter members 
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Rendon, Ruth

From: Kristiana Schuhmann [KristianaS@oaa.on.ca]
Sent: December-18-13 10:08 AM
To: Rendon, Ruth
Cc: Borooah, Ronji; Kristi Doyle; Adam Tracey
Subject: OAA Member Responses to Markham Bird Friendly Guidelines
Attachments: Responses from OAA Members Re Bird Friendly Guidelines_Dec 17 2013.pdf

Categories: Orange Category

Hi Ruth,  

Thank you for considering the OAA, and the views of our members, when developing Markham’s Bird Friendly 

Guidelines. Attached is a consolidated version of all the comments we received; sorry they are a bit late. Please don’t 

hesitate to contact us should you have any future regulatory or planning initiatives that would benefit from the 

professional opinion of Ontario architects. 

 

Happy holidays 

Kristiana Schuhmann 

 

Kristiana Schuhmann 

B.A.S, M.Arch, MRAIC 

Ontario Association of Architects 

111 Moatfield Drive 

Toronto, ON M3B 3L6 

t: 416-449-6898 ext.228 

e: kristianas@oaa.on.ca 

 
The contents of this e-mail and any attachments are confidential. It is intended for the named recipient(s) only. It may contain information that is privileged, confidential or 

exempt from disclosure. In any event, any privilege that exists is not waived. If you are not the intended recipient do not distribute it to another person or use it for any other 

purpose or make copies. Delete it and advise the sender immediately.  

� please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 

 



Dec 17, 2013 

Responses from OAA Members Re: City of Markham Bird Friendly Guidelines 

General Comments 

- Overall support of the guidelines and their implementation to reduce unnecessary bird collisions 

-The recommendations for both primary treatments and secondary treatments seems fair, reasonable 
and in-line with current thinking. 

-The passage of these Guidelines would place Markham at the forefront of bird-friendly measures. 

-The Guidelines will assist architects to lead  design solutions which incorporate bird-friendly features, 
while still maintaining aesthetics. 

Regulation Concerns  

-Concern that when municipalities develop their own Bird Friendly Guidelines, they will become an 
additional set of requirements to be dealt with at the Site Plan Approval (SPA) process. 

- Suggestion that these Guidelines be incorporated province wide instead of by municipality in order to 
eliminate the duplication of efforts should other municipalities chose to follow suit. 

-Incorporating Bird Friendly Guidelines in provincial regulations would put the compliance effort during 
the detailed design stage of a project, and also catch those projects which are not subject to SPA. 

Practice Recommendations 

-Question the proposed use of patterns applied to glass; Are different patterns (organic vs. rectilinear) 
more effective than others? Also, how can the implementation of UV strategies strengthen the concept?  

-Learn from Toronto: Current Green Building Standard does not specify which side the frit is applied to 
(surface 1 recommend by FLAP and although a viable option, surface 3 is not mentioned).  

-Learn from Toronto: There is a lack of performance standards (i.e. required percent of collisions to be 
avoided) and prescriptive standards (i.e. not sufficiently complete to specify a double pane sealed unit). 

 -Recommend that a cost report be done to examine the financial implications of additional fritted 
glazing, as it is significantly more expensive. 

Current Practice  

-The use of smaller pane sizes and shading patterns on glass (by a projected brise-soleil above windows) 
is currently being implemented and tested.  

- Option to substitute fritting with an etched solution that has a lower surface profile.  

-How can the material/product industry contribute to developing bird-friendly solutions? 






